Biotech critics in Oregon look to overturn state’s block of local GMO bans

Biotech critics are calling on Oregon lawmakers to overturn a prohibition against local government
restrictions on genetically engineered crops because statewide regulations haven’t been enacted.

In 2013, the Oregon Legislature passed a law that preempted cities and counties from setting their own
rules over seeds, which blocked most local ordinances banning genetically modified organisms, or GMOs.

Groups that opposed the preemption bill say state inaction since then has justified the passage of House
Bill 2469, which would carve out an exemption allowing local GMO regulations.

Supporters of HB 2469 haven’t given up on statewide GMO regulations but they hope the bill will provide
local control over biotech crops until the Oregon Department of Agriculture or lawmakers decide to take
action...

Oregonians for Food and Shelter, an agribusiness group that supported the preemption bill, is
disappointed that biotech critics are still trying to regulate what crops farmers are allowed to plant, said
Scott Dahlman, its policy director.

Cities and counties aren’t equipped to regulate crop production, which is the province of the Oregon
Department of Agriculture, he said.

The ODA hasn't determined specific rules are necessary for GMOSs, which the federal government
deregulates after determining they pose no greater risk than conventional crops, Dahlman said.

The GLP aggregated and excerpted this blog/article to reflect the diversity of news, opinion, and
analysis. Read full, original post: Bill seeks reversal of preemption of local GMO regulations
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